
 

NOTICE TO THE BAR AND PUBLIC 
 

MONMOUTH COUNTY COURTHOUSE CLOSED FOR SECURITY DRILL 

ON THURSDAY AFTERNOON, APRIL 11, 2019 
 

 On Thursday, April 11, 2019, the Monmouth County Courthouse (71 Monument 
Park, Freehold) will be closed to the public from 12 noon to 4:30 p.m. for a security drill.   

 On that day, after 11:00 a.m. domestic violence restraining order applications will 
be handled through local police departments and municipal court judges will address all 
TRO applications made within their municipality.  

 Child support (cash only) and probation payments (cash, check or money order) 
can be made at both the Mechanic Street Probation (30 Mechanic Street, Freehold) and 
Ocean Township Probation (2407 Rt. 66, Ocean Township) locations.  Child support 
payments may also be mailed directly to:  New Jersey Family Support Payment Center, 
P.O. Box 4880, Trenton, NJ, 08650-4480.  

 All applications for Orders to Show Cause must be filed by 11 a.m. on April 11 to 
be heard prior to the closing. 

 For any orders to show cause or other emergent matters that arise on April 11 
while the courthouse is closed for the security drill, please contact the Superior Court at 
732-677-4707 for further instructions.   

 

 

        Hon. Lisa P. Thornton 
        Assignment Judge  
 

 

Dated: April 8, 2019 

  


